



## 9th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

### Agenda

*Notes by the*

*chair are*

*written in*

*cursive and*

*are part of*

*the agenda*

*and the minutes, after publication.*

Date  
Present

November 6th 2025 9:00 – 11:00  
Carla Gesell, Vincent Nap, Angie-lee  
Kruize, Fabian Que, Alexandra  
Jurasova, Anastacia Piersma,  
Eleonora van Koppen, Tom Scheer,  
Livni Beck, Johannes Hüttner, Danial  
Haider, Wytze Adriaanse

Location  
Absent

Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A,

Guest  
Online

Secretary

Anouchka van Wier

#### 1. Opening of the meeting

9:21

#### 2. Setting the agenda

#### 3. Recap OV

Nothing particularly notable was discussed; budget topics mainly centered on ALF.

No representatives from PPLE, so no feedback received on OER amendments.

#### 4. O&O update

Claudia Santana has been very supportive in guiding and managing expectations.

Sasha attended the most recent O&O meeting.

A new amendment proposal was identified: standardizing the time allowed for reviewing exams and model answers, as there are currently large discrepancies between majors.

Two forms were launched in group chats to collect student input and ensure alignment with proposals. → No new feedback received yet.

#### 5. O&F update

Files are progressing well; close collaboration continues with the Green Office.

ALF reached out regarding event collaboration. Further discussion scheduled for Thursday, 11:00–13:00.

#### 6. Delegate update

Interstedelijk Studenten Overleg (ISO): Student representatives gathered to discuss key concerns.

Topics included:

- Internships, Budgeting, and Student Well-being
- Budgeting: Issues raised about smaller programmes being cancelled due to lower student numbers. Discussion about increasing the fixed amount per programme.
- Well-being: Unclear structures for suicide prevention and general support. Carla will inquire about whether a central point of contact exists. Many students are unsure where to go for help → this also ties into the Social Safety file.



Digital Learning Environment: CSR is being informed and work is ongoing.

Model OER: Legal advice may be sought. Past complaints to Pieter Paul during GOV were brushed off due to dependency on WIB and government-level decisions. The council will focus on elements not involving WIB.

Budget Cuts: Central-level information remains hypothetical, based on projected student numbers. The council requested concrete figures before discussing potential cuts. A follow-up meeting will be scheduled.

Noor's update: In the GOV meeting, it was stated that the Law Faculty currently has positive numbers but was instructed not to use this surplus, as funds may be moved centrally → New info for Vincent, he will discuss this.

## **7. Green Office Update**

Carla was the only attendee at the CoBo; the meeting was relaxed.

Members are encouraged to be more responsive and present at strategic meetings (and Cobo's).

Upcoming CoBos: Tomorrow and next Tuesday!

## **8. Chairs meeting is next wednesday**

Carla asked if there are any points to bring up.

Johannes noted that items will be discussed in the O&O meeting.

## **9. Other points/questions**

Secret Santa:

- Proposal for a small gift exchange (€5–€10 range).
- Possible addition: Glühwein :)
- Last PV on December 11th, suggestion to send a When2Meet for an alternative date that week or the week before (due to exams).

Carla proposed to do the council photo's next week during PV if everyone is present!

Fridge Request:

- Danial: Requested approval for a fridge (€180). Considered expensive relative to the €300 budget. He will look into purchasing it off marktplaats.
- Carla: Suggested thinking it over for a week and voting next week.
- Livni: Asked for examples.
- Danial: Also noted issues with getting a computer.
- Vincent: Asked if there's a right to a computer.
- Fabian: Confirmed yes (we have the right to a computer).

Carla suggested future PV's starting at 10:00 instead of 9:00 if the agenda allows; everyone should read emails carefully.

Noor suggested using different tabs within the outlook mail, due to security concerns with gmail. Anouchka will look into this.

Carla reported that the Green Office wants us to meet with the ambassadors. She asked if someone from O&F can fill in their availability and make sure someone will attend.



Livni got an update from Cornelis Kronenburg. He provided us with separate codes for free sweaters. Livni wondered if everyone should order individually. Johannes suggested handling this during next week's PV.

## 10. Closing the meeting

10:00

*In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to [livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com](mailto:livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com).*

### Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Everyone	Provide recommendations for next chair meeting	Before Tuesday
Carla	Send Secret Santa website link	ASAP
Carla	Ask about general suicide prevention contact point	Next meeting?
Nous	Explore email tab organization	Next meeting
Danial	Look into getting a fridge from Marktplaats	Next meeting
Everyone	Think of their opinion on purchasing a fridge	Next meeting

